Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, March 28, 1994

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty Shaw, secretary.

Tom move to accept the minutes of March 14th and 24th. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen signed the Health & Welfare appointments, abatement of taxes on the Sawyer property, land release tax warrant for the Lawrence property, intent to cut on the Sizemore property, MS 5, and the Crowell settlement agreement.

Selectmen discussed the need for members on the ZBA. Phil has spoken to Rick Swan. A second name was mentioned and both persons will be called and asked to meet with the BOS on April 11th as there will be no meeting on April 4th.

Tom moved to appoint Richard Edmunds as a Deputy Civil Defense director. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Doug and Bill Lang will take the test for certification as operators at the recycling station.

Dave & Tom will be researching BOCA.

Dave offered to check out the town owned property Bill Lang has voiced an interest in.

Phil will set up a meeting with the Bennington Selectmen for the week of April 11th to agree to where and when the road crew can remove the gravel and sand from the landfill.

Selectmen discussed the amount of traffic expected once the girl scouts open the camp on Gregg Lake. The Planning Board will be responsible for forming an agreeable solution with the scouts to see the road can safely handle the traffic.

The road agent will notify his crew to watch for missing road signs. Old Carr Rd. and Miltmore signs may be missing.

Selectmen signed the salary increases for town personnel. S&W retroactive to Jan. 1.

Liz, Erin & Carter Proctor will be rehired as lifeguards. Liz and Carter will fill in when Erin has to leave for a job interview.

Bob Holmes dropped in to ask about the Parks and Recreation Committee. Only Bob, Pat Webber and Pat Beers are still on the committee. Bob agreed to continue scheduling the ball fields and have Pat Maynard schedule the gym. The three present members are willing to continue but need more two more members. They also want Pat Maynard to report them and not the selectmen. Selectmen

agreed to discuss the need to reorganize the committee and will get back to them sometime in April.

Brian Brown, Police Chief, gave a report on the number of calls and the need to transport juveniles from the shelter. Phil will speak to town attorney to see what can be done to hold Lutheran Services to the agreement made with the town.

Selectmen will review the welfare guidelines and Phil will call for assistance from the Keene welfare office. They will also review the personnel policy while the secretary is on vacation.

Tom will check the abutting owners in preparation for advertising the tax deeded property for auction. Tom will also speak to Mr. Rymes relative to gas vapor recovery on town tanks.

Phil will check with Boyd to see if he knows of anyone who may be interested in working with him on the sovereignty proposal.

Selectmen discussed the panic alarm buttons with Brian. It was agreed to look into securing the tax collectors office by installing a shatter proof window and having the locks replaced on the entrances to the other offices.

Dave moved to waive the filing fee for the building permit to renovate the Gelardi home which was destroyed by fire. Second, Phil. So moved.

Meeting adjourned 8:30

ems